

Norfolk Archery Association  
Ordinary meeting 04<sup>th</sup> April 2018

Present

Mark Webb – Chair, Richard Mill, Sarah Hubbard, Jason Mills, Chris Moore, David Long, John Watt, Rachael Jackson, Andy Jackson

GDPA – raised and discussed all clubs should be aware of the requirements from AGB and need to be compliant, personal liability will be the enforcement.

SCAS – just numbers no names or addresses

NAA – Old data (agreed than anything greater than 3 years old – current plus two) for memberships will be destroyed.

News letter from web site – is already an opt in so no need to re-evaluate

A copy of the documentation will be added to the county web site.

Postal league

Very successful 7 clubs submitted scores

Awaiting March results at time of meeting

Winners and positions will be on website for all to view.

Team shoot at Lilleshall

Is county submitting a or multiple teams. Ideal is one from each bow type but entrance will be on those that want to shot for the county.

Info will be disseminated through various methods in an attempt to cover as many members as possible.

Shoot is on 30<sup>th</sup> June / 1<sup>st</sup> July so entries needed by 1<sup>st</sup> May

Summer League

Postal format again like winter

Proposed short metric so as not to scare of new starters with aim to get longer distances in next year.

The entries need to cover and allow for experienced archers and those new to the sport.

Will start from 1<sup>st</sup> May and run through to September

SCAS – Inter-counties nothing heard as of meeting but anyone who does please forward on to group.

#### East Anglian Champs

Mark in contact with some but not all of surrounding counties in an attempt to resurrect the competitions.

Has been muted ideas around a postal league but further discussions to be had.

Inter-counties field shots agreement that NAA club shirts can be worn at these events.

Any additional required sizes etc need to be forwarded to Rachael

#### County Trailer

Although targets got wet last time used the trailer does not leak, mis judgement during storage allowed targets to become wet. Targets will be dried out once weather breaks again.

Targets and trailer have been booked by Wymondham for their shoot in September

All clubs have access to these just need to advise secretary of where and when required- first come first served basis. This could be done as a club development type area for discussion.

Future of targets discussed and agreed that they were a county asset that should be utilised. Point raised about increased usage will mean there will be maintenance costs. Agreed that running costs will be covered by county but any loss or above fair wear and tear should be down to clubs who borrow them. The repairs will be done on a reported basis so the user needs to report damage ready for the next user.

#### Beginners courses

The first draft of a county wide beginners syllabus is still in preparation – Mark W to chase.

The aspiration is still to have a common course, handbook and encourage long term membership across all clubs.

#### County Communications

All agreed we need to improve comms, between clubs and NAA. Lots happening that is getting missed by many. Ideas needed from every quarter to lift the comms to become meaningful and useful.

Ideas so far website pushed, use of snap chat, use of social media and promotions at events

#### Website updates needed

County club Shoot dates need to be easier to access

Possibly a year planner that all clubs can submit to.

Ideas welcomed

Next meeting

In an attempt to create a longer period of notice the next meeting date will be advised at the end of each meeting the venue will then be arranged to suit the date not the potential attendees.

THE NEXT MEETING WILL BE JUNE 14<sup>th</sup>

and will be held at

Red Lion Room, Wymondham Rugby club. Tuttle Lane East. Wymondham, NR18 0EN